
Wow!!!! What a great week as far as 
weather. It was HOT!!!! Everyone was 
enjoying the pool and the sun. 

Welcome: 
Please join us in welcoming a returning family 

to Blue Haven: 

 Tim & Jill Carder on Willow 19- Welcome 

Back 

Happy Birthday 
Birthday greetings this week go out to: 

 8/21 Herbi Devine (81) 

 8/21 Joshua Girard 

(13) 

 8/23 Catelyn Reid 

 8/25 John Gagnon 

 8/26 Josh Bechard 

(25) 

 8/26 Ray Del Bianco 

 8/27 Glen Magera 

 8/27 Tom Renadette 

 8/27 Roberto Patone (70) 

Special Anniversary Wish's: 
The Blue Haven team would like to send out a 

very happy Anniversary wish to our coworkers  

Cathy & Keith Forge. 

Happy Anniversary 
Anniversary greetings this week go out to. 

 8/21 Julie & James Coyle (16 years) 

 8/24 Heather & Shawn Agoney (7 years) 

 8/26 Robin & Ed Currie (15 years) 

 8/27 Lucis & Roberto Patone (49 years) 

50/50 
 #5762013-Our lucky winner last week was  

Tina Newton from Spring. Who won 

$567.50. 

Irish Basket  
  #0844038- This has been claimed the 

winner is Patricia Cormier from Brookside.  

Events for this week 

Friday August 21st 
 7:00 PM- Horseshoes everyone is welcome 

to come and join in the game. Horseshoe 

pits near clubhouse. 

 7:30pm-Texas Hold'em- Want to test your 

luck ? Join us at the clubhouse,play some 

cards and possibly win some cash. There is 

a $10.00 entry fee. See Danny Adams at 

Riverside 24 with questions.      

Saturday  August 22nd 
 50/50- The sellers will be going door to 

door throughout the park. If you miss your 

50/50 ticket seller in your area, please 

feel free to see John Gagnon on Michelle 

21 to purchase your lucky ticket ! 

 9:10am-10:00am-Blue Haven’s 1st annual  

Splash and Dash- Team run and swim. Get 

your team ready to run and swim to victo-

ry. You will need to get your team through 

a series of obstacles on land and a swim-

ming portion.  The team with the best time 

will be the winner. Each adult team must 

have at least one female member. 
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Tots race (age 2-5) Team of 4/ 50 meter 

obstacle course and 10 meter swim (two 

in pool and two on land) 

Kids race (age 6-12) Team of 4/  100 me-

ter obstacle course and 25 meter swim. 

(two in pool and two on land) 

Adult race (age 13 and up) Team of 6/ 

1km obstacle course and 50 meter swim. 

(two in pool and four on land) 

Please try to pre sign up your team for 

the race.  On Saturday From 8am to 9am 

Team Sign up in Club House. 9:10 –Tots 

race, 9:30- Kids race and 10:00- Adult 

race. Athletic shoes required for land 

portion and appropriate swimwear for 

pool portion. We are looking for race vol-

unteers. Volunteer meeting 8/21/2015 at 

7pm at 37 Spring Street (Jamie Head’s) 

 10:00am- Kids Bingo- Hey kids we have 

new prizes so grab your friends and come 

and join the fun. 

 10:00am-Adult Softball- We will be play-

ing every Saturday morning. So grab you 

glove and your pals and come and join the 

fun. All adults, teens and bigger kids wel-

come. 

 9:00pm-Movie Night- Come and join us 

for some out door entrainment near the 

pool, we will be showing The Empire 

Strikes Back. 

Sunday  August 23rd 
 10:00am Kid Softball- Hey kids grab your 

shoes and your gloves and maybe even a cou-

ple of buddy’s and meet at the south ball 

field and lets all have some fun. 

 10:00am- Line Dancing-Come and join the fun 

this is a good form of exercise and lots of 

fun. 

 6:30pm-Darts- If you like to play darts, come 

and join us in the clubhouse for a friendly 

game. You can join a game or just watch and 

visit with old friends and maybe make a few 

new ones. Don't forget to bring your darts 

Monday August 24th 
 7:00pm-Adult Bingo-Come and join us and you 

just might be a winner. Children may attend, 

but must be with an adult. And must purchase 

a entry pack.  

Thursday August 27th 
 1:00pm-Crafts-With Miss Flo-Come and join 

in the fun.  This week we are going to be mak-

ing our 

Memory 

Stones 

and we 

will be 

doing 

them 

for a 

few 

weeks. 



NOTICE TO ALL BLUE HAVEN CAMPERS  

Don’t forget to buy your tickets for a chance 

to win $1,000 off your 2016 seasonal lot rent! 

Here is how it works: 

Once again this year, John Momot has gra-

ciously agreed to give $500.00 toward the 

$1,000.00 credit; the balance comes from the 

proceeds of this raffle, towards a lucky camp-

er’s 2016 seasonal lot rent (no monetary value). 

You MUST buy a booklet of ten white tickets, 

at $1.00 each ticket for a total of $10.00 per 

booklet. The last ticket (YELLOW) IN THE 

BOOKLET CALLED “SPECIAL TICKET #11” 

gives you a chance to win the “$1,000.00 off 

your 2016 seasonal lot rent. YOU MUST BE A 

PERMINENT CAMPER TO BE ELIGIBLE TO 

WIN ON THE YELLOW TICKET. 

There is no limit to the amount of booklets 

that you can purchase from now until before 

5pm September 5th, 2015. 

The white tickets give you a chance to win 1st 

prize = $300.00 CASH - 2nd prize = $200.00 

CASH or 3rd prize = $100.00 CASH. YOU DO 

NOT HAVE TO BE A PERMANENT CAMPER 

TO PURCHASE THE CASH PRIZE - WHITE 

TICKETS. If your family or friends wish to 

purchase a booklet (10 tickets) of tickets they 

can fill in their name and how they can be 

reached on the 10 WHITE tickets and the 

name of a permanent seasonal camper and their 

respective lot # on the YELLOW ticket. 

See THERESA, at the office or FRANCINE 

CANTWELL, CINDY SMITH, CAROL DAVIES, 

COLETTE HUMPHRIES, GEORGIA CRAWLEY, 

RAY DORAN or CHERYL MOORES,  your Blue 

Haven Activities Committee members if you 

are interested in purchasing tickets and they 

will make sure you are accommodated. Your 

ticket sellers will ensure that you’re properly 

filled in ticket stubs and money collected is 

recorded and balanced with the tickets sold 

and stubs received. 

 

 

 

The draw will be held Saturday the 5th of 
September 2015, at approximately 9:30 pm, 
during this season’s final dance. 

On behalf of Blue Haven Family Camp Ground 
& Resort and your activities committee GOOD 
LUCK ALL! – Cheryl Moores 

Notice: 

Be sure to check next week’s newsletter for 

the schedule of events for our BLUE HAVEN 

LABOUR DAY FEST which will be held Satur-

day, September 5th, 2015. Some of the 

things on the agenda for this year are: Corn 

shucking contest, Children’s Games, Family 

Relay Race, Bounce House, Speed Bingo, Chil-

dren’s Face Painting, Flag Football, Sixteen & 

up Game shows, Boat race. Vendors Craft Ta-

bles will be available for those who would like 

to sell their goods. If you are interested in 

this please contact Theresa in the office and 

she will take your name and campsite. There 

will be a special table set up for Marlene 

Light who will be raising money for charity. 

Reiki (Japanese technique for stress reduc-

tion) & Energy reading will also be offered at 

a fee of $10.00 per session, in the club house. 

Hamburgers, Cheese burgers, Hot dogs, Mich-

igan’s, Italian Sausage will be on sale at lunch 

time & Tickets will be on sale for the BARBE-

CUE CHICKEN & all the trimmings supper, 

starting 

next week. 

More details 

will follow! 

Hope to see 

you all there 

- Cheryl 
 



Updates On Events 

Crafts: We had some new campers and some 

return kids for this weeks crafts. Yahoo ! The 

parfaits were great. 

Kid's Bingo: It was a small group of only 25 

kids this week. Lots of chances to win. Clare 

was very lucky with 3 wins and giving one of 

her prizes to another girl nice gesture!!.See 

you all next week. Ray & Margaret. 

Adult Softball: What a crew this week we had 

24 players. Finial score 22 to 18. Thanks again 

to the teenagers for making this summer a 

great season. Next game 10am Saturday morn-

ing. 

St. Patrick’s Dance: The dance was a huge 

success. KTK had everyone up and dancing. 

During the bands break there was even a sweet 

young girl doing some Irish dancing. A very 

nice surprise. None of this could be possible 

without volunteers. Thanks to Julie and Jen-

nifer for working a very busy bar. Ellie and 

Marlene for the shooters & shots. John and 

Debbie for making popcorn. Also to Linda and 

Donald for helping with the clean up. Also 

thanks to Francine and Gerry for there help 

with decorating. Congratulations to Doris & 

Ken Murphy who were named Irish Couple of 

the year. Basket winner-Cindy Smith. 

 Ray & Ken. 

 

Kid's Softball: What a  game and what a 
star Shayli Herne was. She made a 3 run 
homer, a 1 run double and she made 3 outs on 
line drives way to go Shaylin. The Killer Bees 
played a solid game but the Dragon Flies man-
aged to sneak ahead and win 13 to 10. This 
weeks captain of the Killer Bees was Madission 
Farrell and the winning captain was Lucie “Lu 
Lu” Gagnon. See you next Sunday at 10am. 

Darts:  We had 22 players this week, nice to 

see the players from Stonewall. Hi scores- 
Cliff with 133, Jim with 132. Finishes by wom-
en- Sue & Dianna with 1 each. Finishes by men- 
David and Harold with 2 each. Jim, Avi, Steve 
and Bill with 1 each. Game won by team Bill, Ti-
na, and Avi L. Hi-low was won by Herbie. See 
you all next Sunday at 6:30pm. Tickets are now 
available for the Blue Haven Dart Tournament 
$15.00 U.S. Funds or $20.00 Canadian funds. 
Roast beef dinner will be served by the Slater 
crew. 

Adult Bingo:  Come try your luck. Only a 
few more weeks to win. Our pickle jar is at 
$229!! We do not do the pickle jar on Super 
Bingo. Remember we sell snacks & water. Our 
lucky winners this week were Faith Sharo & 
Gordon Trombley. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=PI221LTvPlsB7M&tbnid=Qmk06a9rQtqaMM:&ved=0CAwQjRw4KA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.theguardian.com%2Flifeandstyle%2F2009%2Fjul%2F17%2Fsudoku-1305-hard&ei=LLD0U6XHHsSAygTRt4DQAQ&psig=AFQjCNFWws8


Up coming events: 

Watch future newsletters for more infor-

mation on these events. 

Firemen Appreciation Dance: August 

28th- See attached flier for more information. 

Soccer Fun Day; August 29th -Soccer Fun 

Day is happening   at 1 pm on the South Side 

ball field. No registration is needed, just show 

up ready to have fun playing some soccer 

themed games. We will have snow-cones to 

keep you cool and some great prizes to be raf-

fled off ! Please be sure to have proper shoes 

to participate (no flip flops). We ask that the 

younger kids have a 

parent willing to go 

along with them during 

the activities and en-

courage them to par-

ticipate. Everyone un-

der the age of 18 is 

welcome! 

Jennifer 

Note: For anyone 

that won a prize from 

the Christmas light 

judging or the golf 

cart parade. If you 

have not received your 

prize yet please see 

Theresa in the office. 

 

Lost & Found: Please come to the office to 

check the lost and found box. We have quite a 
bit of stuff in it. We also have a set of keys, 
sunglasses and some ear buds that were found. 

Special Note: 

Gerry Cantwell 

from Michelle 

24 is collecting 

aluminum tabs 

off soda cans 

and beer cans. 

This will aid in 

purchasing wheel chairs for the handicapped. 

Please help him out any way you can! 



2015 Site Rent Reminder- As a remind-
er all site rent is now overdue. It will soon be 
time to start taking deposits for 2016. As 
you know we can not take your deposit if you 
have any overdue balance's on your account 
for site rent, power or service work. Please 
come to the office and check to be sure that 
you are up to date on your account and the 
power. Payments can be made at either the 
Blue Haven office or the Plattsburgh office. 
NOTICE!!!!  Beginning for the 2015 season 
and in the future, ANYONE who does NOT 
pay their site rent IN FULL by June 1 st, for 
TWO (2) consecutive seasons, will see an in-
crease of $75 in their Site Rental. This 
DOES include anyone who makes special ar-
rangements to be paid AFTER June 1 st. Reg-
ular missed payment fees and interest still 
apply. Please refer to Page 2 Rates & Forms 
of payment in your Policy Book- The policy 
clearly states that ALL site rentals MUST 
be paid by June 1 st,  no matter what pay-
ment plan you choose. You can get an updated 
page for your policy book from Theresa at 
the office. 

Notes/Reminders: 
Mail: 
 Please stop into the office and check the 

mail box. The box is full of various guests’ 
mail, and your mail could be here!   

Issues in the Park: 

 Please see Dave or Theresa in the office 
for any park issues, so they can arrange 
to have them taken care of. 

 Please see Dave at the office and refer 
to your guideline book before you dig, cut, 
trim, buy a shed or build anything. 

Quiet Hours: 

 Please be considerate of your neigh-
bors and remember the quiet hours. 
These hours are: 

 Weekdays = 10:00pm-9:00am.  
 Weekends/Holidays = 11:00pm-10:am 
Please try not to mow your lawns or play 
loud music during these quiet hours. 

Trash: 
 Please do not put household trash in the 

trash cans near the bathhouses and/or com-
mon areas.  

 There are dumpsters on the South Side be-
side the pool to be used for trash.  

 Please do NOT put wood of any kind in the 
dumpsters. Just leave it on the ground and 
our employees with take care of it.  

 If you need help finding the dumpsters, any 
staff member would be glad to show you 
where they are located. 

 You can also go to the office and get a map 
to show you where the rubbish bins are. 

Pet reminders: 
 Please clean up after your pets. Especially 

when the pet makes messes on the ball field 
or the boat launches.  

 While at your site, always keep your dog on 
a leash, whether you are there or not.  

 Please keep your neighbors in mind when 
your dog is barking. Not everyone is a pet 
lover, and we need to be courteous to them. 

Golf Cart reminders:  
 All golf carts MUST obey the post speed 

limit of 5 mph.  

 No one under the age of 16 is allowed to 
drive a golf cart.  

 All golf carts need to have lights to be driv-
en at night. 

 Please register the golf carts with the of-
fice and have a registered number on them.  

When you sell your golf cart, please remember 
the new owner must register their new golf 
cart in their name and get a new number from 
the office 

Gazette Entries 
 If you would like to put something in the Ga-

zette, have the submission to the 
Blue Haven office by no later then 
12:00 PM on Tuesday. 

 


